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To: 	PBOT BBAC Members
From:	PBOT Resources and Legislative Team: Mark Lear, Manager; Shoshana Cohen; Ann Shikany
Re:	Resources and Legislative Update
Date: 	February 9, 2017


The Resources and Legislative Team works to ensure that PBOT and the City are effectively and proactively managing resource and legislative decisions at the federal, state, regional, and local levels.  Among our areas of focus are helping to raise new transportation revenue, and assisting with coordination of projects selected for potential new revenue sources, including grant funding.  At the BBAC meeting on Thursday, February 16th we will discuss our work in the following areas.   

Grant Funding
On Thursday, February 2nd, Metro Council voted on a package of projects to receive Regional Flex Funds.  This package included five Portland projects valued at approximately $12.8 Million.  There are four active transportation projects and one regional freight priority project.  This award culminates a two year grant cycle during which Portland received awards for almost $20 Million for eight projects.    Funding for most of these projects will not be received until 2019-2021.  Please see the attachment, Portland Bureau of Transportation Major Infrastructure Grants Awarded, for details about these exciting projects, which will help to significantly improve our transportation system.

State Legislative Session: Focus on Funding
The state legislative session began on February 1st, 2017.  Securing new transportation funding is a high priority goal for leaders throughout the state.  There is a Joint Legislative Committee on Modernization and Preservation that has been convened with the aim of helping to shepherd a package.   This committee has released a preliminary proposed framework for the Transportation Package, attached as Proposed 2017 Transportation Framework Join Legislative Committee. 

PBOT is also focused on helping to secure new funding to meet our many funding needs.  Our support for funding and general priority areas for funding are outlined in the attachment, City of Portland supports a Balanced, Multimodal Approach to Addressing Transportation Needs.


Regional Funding
In addition to the statewide conversations about potential new transportation funding, there are concurrent discussions about potential new transportation funding at the regional level.  In 2016, the Metro regional government adopted policy direction for the 2019 – 2021 Regional Flexible Fund which committed the region to advancing three significant priority areas for the region’s transportation system.  They also dedicated a certain portion of the region’s funding to support project development in these three project areas: 1) High Capacity Transit; (SW Corridor and Division BRT); 2) three highway bottleneck projects (Rose Quarter, I-205, and OR 217); and 3) a yet to be determined group of Active Transportation Projects.  Current discussions are focused on how to raise additional funding for these three focus areas.
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The Portland Bureau of Transportation fully complies with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the ADA Tite I, and
related statutes and regulations in all programs and activities. For accommodations, complaints and information, call
(503) 823-5185, City TTY (503) 823-6868, 0r use Oregon Relay Service: 711





